
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 
Date:  August 21, 2017 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Lori Ade 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee did not meet in August. The next meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m., 
Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at Lincoln Elementary School.  

 
Summer Projects 

• Sr.  High 
o Exterior painting is 100% complete at the Sr. High.  
  

• Jr.  High 
o The exterior painting is 100 % complete at the Jr. High.  
o There are trim/metal areas that were not included in the original bid on the 

exterior Jr. High painting.  Due to budget constraints, we may want to wait until 
next summer to tackle this additional work.  I did not know the trim/metal areas 
were not included in the original bid since everything went through GRP.   

• Lincoln School 
o All work 100% complete. 

• Washington School 
o All work is 100% complete.  

 
High School Track  
As reported at the last board meeting, our plan is to have Athletic Field Services here in Pana 
late fall to make the necessary repairs.  After winter, if they need to come back to make other 
repairs prior to track season starting, they will do so.  The total cost for these repairs is 
estimated to be under $2,000. 
 
Water/Lead Testing 
Due to State regulations implemented, water/lead testing must be completed during a normal 
active day in the buildings, so the summer readings that Courtice-Grason did in early summer 
will not be able to be used for the lead testing.  Courtice will take the samplings again and not 
charge the district for those second samples taken.  This was a new requirement that came out 
after the first readings were taken.  
 
 

TRANSPORTATION 
 
Leased Wheelchair Bus 
The 2016 wheelchair bus arrived August 3rd. 


